

July 30, 2014

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH CARE

BLADEN COUNTY HOSPITAL

CAPE FEAR VALLEY MEDICAL CENTER

CAPE FEAR VALLEY
REHABILITATION CENTER

HEALTH PAVILION NORTH

HICHSMITH-RAINEY SPECIALTY HOSPITAL

BLOOD DONOR CENTER

CANCER CENTER

CARELINK

CAPE FEAR VALLEY HOMECARE & HOSPICE, ELC

CUMBERLAND COUNTY EMS

FAMILY BIRTH CENTER

HEART & VASCULAR CENTER

HEALTHPLEX

LIFELINK
CRITICAL CARE TRANSPORT

PRIMARY CARE PRACTICES

SLEEP CENTER

Dr. Christopher Ullrich

Chairman, North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council

c/o Medical Facilities Planning Branch Division of Health Service Regulation

2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714

Re: Cape Fear Valley Health System Petition for an Adjustment to the Acute Care Bed Need Determination to Decrease the Need from 82 to 0 Acute Care Beds in the Cumberland Service Area in the 2015 SMFP

Dear Dr. Ullrich:

I am the Chief Executive Officer for Cape Fear Valley Health System (CFVHS).

Cumberland County has experienced significant population growth during the last several years. Much of that growth was directly associated with the military and the Base Reassignment that occurred during that time. As a result of that growth, Cape Fear Valley Medical Center (CFVMC) added 96 acute care beds over the last several years, and has CON approval to add 65 more acute care beds in Cumberland County. In addition, CFVHS will be opening a 41-bed acute care hospital in Hoke County in 2015, which are all new acute care beds. Since then, the population growth essentially has flattened, and population increases were, in fact, not as large as originally projected.

CFVHS submitted a Petition for an adjustment to the acute care bed need determination for the Cumberland Service Area for 0 acute care beds in the 2015 SMFP. That adjustment takes into consideration the future opening of CFVHS Hoke Community Medical Center which will open in 2015.

CFVHS requests the adjusted bed need determination based upon the following factors:

- Acute care bed methodology growth rate for Cumberland County is too high
- Acute care beds under development by CFVHS.

For these reasons, CFVHS believes that decreasing the 82 bed need for Cumberland County in the *Proposed 2015 SMFP* to 0 acute care beds is the most reasonable health planning option at this time. Further, CFVHS believes that a better understanding of the impact of the beds under development is needed.

Please convey to the members of the Acute Care Services Committee and the State Health Coordinating Council, my approval and enthusiastic support for CFVHS's Petition.

Sincerely,

Michael Nagowski

Michael Nagowski

Chief Executive Officer



BEHAVIORAL HEALTH CARE

BLADEN COUNTY HOSPITAL

CAPE FEAR VALLEY MEDICAL CENTER

CAPE FEAR VALLEY
REHABILITATION CENTER

HEALTH PAVILION NORTH

HIGHSMITH-RAINEY
SPECIALTY HOSPITAL

BLOOD DONOR CENTER

CANCER CENTER

CARELINK

CAPE FEAR VALLEY
HOMECARE & HOSPICE, LLC

CUMBERLAND COUNTY EMS

FAMILY BIRTH CENTER

HEART & VASCULAR CENTER

HEALTHPLEX

LIFELINK CRITICAL CARE TRANSPORT

PRIMARY CARE PRACTICES

SLEEP CENTER

July 30, 2014

Dr. Christopher Ullrich Chairman, North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council c/o Medical Facilities Planning Branch Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714

Re: Cape Fear Valley Health System Petition for an Adjustment to the Acute Care Bed Need Determination to Decrease the Need from 82 to 0 Acute Care Beds in the Cumberland Service Area in the 2015 SMFP

Dear Dr. Ullrich:

I am the Chief Nursing Officer for Cape Fear Valley Health System (CFVHS).

Cumberland County has experienced significant population growth during the last several years. Much of that growth was directly associated with the military and the Base Reassignment that occurred during that time. As a result of that growth, Cape Fear Valley Medical Center (CFVMC) added 96 acute care beds over the last several years, and has CON approval to add 65 more acute care beds in Cumberland County. In addition, CFVHS will be opening a 41-bed acute care hospital in Hoke County in 2015, which are all new acute care beds. Since then, the population growth essentially has flattened, and population increases were, in fact, not as large as originally projected.

CFVHS submitted a Petition for an adjustment to the acute care bed need determination for the Cumberland Service Area for 0 acute care beds in the 2015 SMFP. That adjustment takes into consideration the future opening of CFVHS Hoke Community Medical Center which will open in 2015.

CFVHS requests the adjusted bed need determination based upon the following factors:

- Acute care bed methodology growth rate for Cumberland County is too high
- Acute care beds under development by CFVHS.

For these reasons, CFVHS believes that decreasing the 82 bed need for Cumberland County in the *Proposed 2015 SMFP* to 0 acute care beds is the most reasonable health planning option at this time. Further, CFVHS believes that a better understanding of the impact of the beds under development is needed.

Please convey to the members of the Acute Care Services Committee and the State Health Coordinating Council, my approval and enthusiastic support for CFVHS's Petition.

Sincerely,

Yana Stonestreet, Ph.D., RN, NEA-BC

wa Stonestrut

Senior Vice President and Chief Nursing Officer



BEHAVIORAL HEALTH CARE

BLADEN COUNTY HOSPITAL

CAPE FEAR VALLEY MEDICAL CENTER

CAPE FEAR VALLEY
REHABILITATION CENTER

HEALTH PAVILION NORTH

HIGHSMITH-RAINEY
SPECIALTY HOSPITAL

BLOOD DONOR CENTER

BREAST CARE CENTER

CANCER CENTER

CARELINK

CAPE FEAR VALLEY HOMECARE & HOSPICE, LLC

CUMBERLAND COUNTY

FAMILY BIRTH CENTER

HEART & VASCULAR CENTER

HEALTHPLEX

LIFELINK
CRITICAL CARE TRANSPORT

PRIMARY CARE PRACTICES

SLEEP CENTER

July 30, 201

Dr. Christopher Ullrich Chairman, North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council c/o Medical Facilities Planning Branch Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714

Re: Cape Fear Valley Health System Petition for an Adjustment to the Acute Care Bed Need Determination to Decrease the Need from 82 to 0 Acute Care Beds in the Cumberland Service Area in the 2015 SMFP

Dear Dr. Ullrich:

I am the Chief Medical Officer for Cape Fear Valley Health System (CFVHS).

Cumberland County has experienced significant population growth during the last several years. Much of that growth was directly associated with the military and the Base Reassignment that occurred during that time. As a result of that growth, Cape Fear Valley Medical Center (CFVMC) added 96 acute care beds over the last several years, and has CON approval to add 65 more acute care beds in Cumberland County. In addition, CFVHS will be opening a 41-bed acute care hospital in Hoke County in 2015, which are all new acute care beds. Since then, the population growth essentially has flattened, and population increases were, in fact, not as large as originally projected.

CFVHS submitted a Petition for an adjustment to the acute care bed need determination for the Cumberland Service Area for 0 acute care beds in the 2015 SMFP. That adjustment takes into consideration the future opening of CFVHS Hoke Community Medical Center which will open in 2015.

CFVHS requests the adjusted bed need determination based upon the following factors:

- Acute care bed methodology growth rate for Cumberland County is too high
- Acute care beds under development by CFVHS.

For these reasons, CFVHS believes that decreasing the 82 bed need for Cumberland County in the *Proposed 2015 SMFP* to 0 acute care beds is the most reasonable health planning option at this time. Further, CFVHS believes that a better understanding of the impact of the beds under development is needed.

Please convey to the members of the Acute Care Services Committee and the State Health Coordinating Council, my approval and enthusiastic support for CFVHS's Petition.

Sincerely,

Christopher Aul, MD Chief Medical Officer



July 30, 2014

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH CARE

BLADEN COUNTY MOSPITAL

CAPE FEAR VALLEY
MEDICAL CENTER

CAPE FEAR VALLEY
REHABILITATION CENTER

HEALTH PAVILION NORTH

HICHSMITH-RAINEY SPECIALTY HOSPITAL

BLOOD DONOR CENTER

CANCER CENTER

CARELINX

CAPE FEAR VALLEY HOMECARE & HOSPICE, LLC

CUMBERLAND COUNTY EMS

FAMILY BIRTH CENTER

HEART & VASCULAR CENTER

HEALTHPLEX

LIFELINX

CRITICAL CARE TRANSPORT

PRIMARY CARE PRACTICES

SLEEP CENTER

Dr. Christopher Ullrich

Chairman, North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council

c/o Medical Facilities Planning Branch Division of Health Service Regulation

2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714

Re: Cape Fear Valley Health System Petition for an Adjustment to the Acute Care Bed Need Determination to Decrease the Need from 82 to 0 Acute Care Beds in the Cumberland Service Area in the 2015 SMFP

Dear Dr. Ullrich:

I am the Associate Chief Medical Officer for Acute Care Services for Cape Fear Valley Health System (CFVHS).

Cumberland County has experienced significant population growth during the last several years. Much of that growth was directly associated with the military and the Base Reassignment that occurred during that time. As a result of that growth, Cape Fear Valley Medical Center (CFVMC) added 96 acute care beds over the last several years, and has CON approval to add 65 more acute care beds in Cumberland County. In addition, CFVHS will be opening a 41-bed acute care hospital in Hoke County in 2015, which are all new acute care beds. Since then, the population growth essentially has flattened, and population increases were, in fact, not as large as originally projected.

CFVHS submitted a Petition for an adjustment to the acute care bed need determination for the Cumberland Service Area for 0 acute care beds in the 2015 SMFP. That adjustment takes into consideration the future opening of CFVHS Hoke Community Medical Center which will open in 2015.

CFVHS requests the adjusted bed need determination based upon the following factors:

- Acute care bed methodology growth rate for Cumberland County is too high
- Acute care beds under development by CFVHS.

For these reasons, CFVHS believes that decreasing the 82 bed need for Cumberland County in the *Proposed 2015 SMFP* to 0 acute care beds is the most reasonable health planning option at this time. Further, CFVHS believes that a better understanding of the impact of the beds under development is needed.

Please convey to the members of the Acute Care Services Committee and the State Health Coordinating Council, my approval and enthusiastic support for CFVHS's Petition.

Sincerely,

Michael Zappa, MD

Associate Chief Medical Officer, Acute Care Services

1638 OWEN DRIVE / FAYETTEVILLE NORTH CAROLINA 28304 / 910.615.4000 / WWW.capefearvalley.com



July 30, 2014

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH CARE

BLADEN COUNTY HOSPITAL

CAPE FEAR VALLEY MEDICAL CENTER

CAPE FEAR VALLEY
REHABILITATION CENTER

HEALTH PAVILION NORTH

HICHSMITH-RAINEY SPECIALTY HOSPITAL

BLOOD DONOR CENTER

CANCER CENTER

CARELINK

CAPE FEAR VALLEY
HOMECARE & HOSPICE, LLC

CUMBERLAND COUNTY EMS

FAMILY BIRTH CENTER

HEART & VASCULAR CENTER

HEALTHPLEX

LIFELINK CRITICAL CARE TRANSPORT

PRIMARY CARE PRACTICES

SLEEP CENTER

Dr. Christopher Ullrich Chairman, North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council c/o Medical Facilities Planning Branch Division of Health Service Regulation 2714 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2714

Re: Cape Fear Valley Health System Petition for an Adjustment to the Acute Care Bed Need Determination to Decrease the Need from 82 to 0 Acute Care Beds in the Cumberland Service Area in the 2015 SMFP

Dear Dr. Ullrich:

I am the Chief Financial Officer for Cape Fear Valley Health System (CFVHS).

Cumberland County has experienced significant population growth during the last several years. Much of that growth was directly associated with the military and the Base Reassignment that occurred during that time. As a result of that growth, Cape Fear Valley Medical Center (CFVMC) added 96 acute care beds over the last several years, and has CON approval to add 65 more acute care beds in Cumberland County. In addition, CFVHS will be opening a 41-bed acute care hospital in Hoke County in 2015, which are all new acute care beds. Since then, the population growth essentially has flattened, and population increases were, in fact, not as large as originally projected.

CFVHS submitted a Petition for an adjustment to the acute care bed need determination for the Cumberland Service Area for 0 acute care beds in the 2015 SMFP. That adjustment takes into consideration the future opening of CFVHS Hoke Community Medical Center which will open in 2015.

CFVHS requests the adjusted bed need determination based upon the following factors:

- · Acute care bed methodology growth rate for Cumberland County is too high
- Acute care beds under development by CFVHS.

For these reasons, CFVHS believes that decreasing the 82 bed need for Cumberland County in the *Proposed 2015 SMFP* to 0 acute care beds is the most reasonable health planning option at this time. Further, CFVHS believes that a better understanding of the impact of the beds under development is needed.

Please convey to the members of the Acute Care Services Committee and the State Health Coordinating Council, my approval and enthusiastic support for CFVHS's Petition.

Singerely, Sandia Willeani

Sandra S. Williams
Chief Financial Officer